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MEMORANDUM

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Carol J. Huchingson, County Administrative Officer

DATE: February 7, 2017

SUBJECT: Consideration of Staff’s Request for Direction Regarding the Lakeport Courthouse

Construction Project

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

As you may be aware, the planned Lakeport Courthouse project near Vista Point has come in over
budget and State Administrative Office of the Court (AOC) staff contacted our office some months
ago to advise that they had been tasked with consideration of other possible locations for the project.

Specifically, they inquired about three County-owned site possibilities:

1. Clearlake property near existing court - presently tied up with the possibility of becoming a
public transit hub - not available for consideration.

2. North Lakeport property adjacent to the Hill Road jail - potentially available due to recent
relinquishment of the jail expansion project.

3. Lakeport property on Bevins Court adjacent to the Health Services Department - potentially
available.   At this site, the County owns one vacant lot on one side of the County Health
Services Office and the City of Lakeport owns the other.  AOC asked about the County’s
vacant lot initially, and later followed up to ask about the County-owned building which houses
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Health Services.  In response to this follow up, staff advised that this too could be potentially
available providing the terms make it possible for Health Services to be relocated to another
suitable location.

Since the initial inquiries, AOC staff has explored the available sites and they are now finalizing
recommendations to be presented for the consideration of their Board at a meeting in San Francisco
on March 17, 2017.

There are pro's and con's for the additional County-owned sites and as I understand it, the original
Vista Point site is still possible as well.  As would be expected, the City of Lakeport and the Lakeport
business community strongly favor the project be completed in Lakeport and are submitting a
statement to that effect to be included with AOC staff recommendations presented at the March 17,
2017 meeting.  Similarly, I expect Lakeport representatives will attend the meeting in SF to express
their position.

Staff is requesting direction from your Board:  Should staff prepare a position statement to be
included in the AOC staff report, citing the pro's and con's, from the County perspective, for each
site?  Should staff attend the March 17, 2017 meeting and speak on behalf of the County’s interests?

FISCAL IMPACT: _X_ None __Budgeted __Non-Budgeted

Estimated  Cost:

Amount Budgeted:

Additional Requested:

Annual Cost (if planned for future years):

FISCAL IMPACT (Narrative): None

STAFFING IMPACT (if applicable): None

RECOMMENDED ACTION:

Direction to Staff

cc: Brian Martin, Lake County Sheriff
Margaret Silveira, Lakeport City Manager
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